Attendees:

- Brian MacIsaac (Principal)
- Bob Jepson (School Council Chair)
- Allison Reid (representing staff Admin)
- Anne Stuek (Representing Staff guidance chair)
- Parker Solem (Representing Students)
- Shirin Kamal (Council secretary)
- Amy Cooper
- Chris Cooper
- Jennifer Peltoniemi
- Nicole Miller

Welcome and approval of Dec minutes of the meeting:

 December minutes of the meeting were motion approved by Jennifer Peltoniemi and Bob Jepson

Staff report by Anne Stuek:

- Teachers are doing new courses.
- Working on helping students with course selection.
- A new course calendar has been shared along with the blueprint guide.
- Great assembly on the 14th of the month for grades 9,10 and 11 about different programs and new offerings.
- Currently working on the end of semester wrap up.
- Currently working on online courses.
- Working on Grad list and bookings.

Student Council report by Parker Solem:

- K-cup went extremely well and was fun.
- Media Day was done by the students themselves.
- D2L: Last week student council discussed what can be done and will be added to the next agenda (no deadlines were set).
- Fundraising Invader cup, it's a big day for the school, the challenge is in the risk of not breaking even with the cost of the food trucks, will be planned around June 2023, and more students are willing to participate helping the student council during the event.
- Mr. Maclsaac explained the ministry rules for selling food at school events which allows for a maximum of 10 days per year of non-healthy food selling.

Administration update by Allison Reed:

- Starting a new semester today.
- New teachers have been hired.
- Finished feedback recovery.
- The Robotics and technology Lab is done.
- The hairstyling room is done.
- 17 non-contract teachers LTOs from other schools are joining the team.
- Still looking for more teachers.
- It takes about two months of work to build a timetable.
- A 2-hour black day presentation is planned for grade 9 and will cost around \$2,200.

Parents reaching out, \$1,000 grant:

• The Parents council agreed to move forward with the "Unlearn" workshop that is set to take place on Wednesday, March 29th, at the school theatre, food, and snacks will be available for attendees outside, and an email will be sent out to parents and students can join as well.

School Council Projects:

 Members suggested events to engage families of parents and students at school such as sports night, art night, or a guided tour of the available facilities at school. Parker suggested elective course night to explain to students what to expect from elective courses.

School Admin Profile:

• Will be drafted based on the previous one and presented and shared as a google form with the council for approval next meeting.

Next meeting:

April 3rd, May 1st.

Thank you, everyone for joining! Please invite a friend to future meeting